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Demery first met Philip Winn in the early 1980's at Winn's 
office at the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) shortly after Demery was hired as a contractor for HUD. A t  
that time Winn was the Assistant Secretary for Multifamily Housing. 
Although Demery was aware that it was Winn's idea for HUD to hire 
contractors, Winn did not hire Demery directly. One of Winn's 
assistants, Roy Denunon, interviewed and hired Demery. 

After Winn left HUD, Demery continued to work as a contractor 
for HUD. He did not have any business or personal contact with 
Winn while working as a contractor for HUD. He did, however, have 
contact with Winn's successor in the position of Assistant 
Secretary of Multifamily Housing, Philip Abrams. He first met 
Abrams in approximately 1983 at HUD, Washington, D.C. Demery was 
impressed by Abrams demeanor and considered him to be one of the 
most intelligent individuals he had ever met. Demery was aware 
that after Abrams left his position at HUD, Washington, D.C. and 
eventually began working with Philip Winn in Denver, Colorado. 

As of late 1985 or early 1986 Demery had the impression that 
Winn and Abrams were developing office buildings near Dulles 
Airport in the Washington Metropolitan Area. Demery acknowledged 
that he was aware at a later date that Winn and Abrams were 
developing HUD moderate rehabilitation (mod rehab) projects around 
the country. 
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